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SRC MEETING MINUTES

April 10, 2006
DOL Fox Valley, Blue Conference Room, Wilmington, DE

DOL Carroll’s Plaza, Dover, DE 
IN ATTENDANCE:  

SRC MEMBERS @ Fox Valley:   Wade Churchfield, Doyle Dobbins, Andrea Guest, 
       @ Dover:  Lisa Furber, Mark Chamberlin, Jeff Ansley
DVR STAFF:  Ed Tos, Cynthia Fairwell, Mary Schenk
GUEST:  Nick Fina (at Fox Valley site)
ABSENT: Melissa Shahan, Craig Crouch, Kathy Herel, Michael Haley, and Carol Barnett.
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	WELCOME: Wade Churchfield
	· The Chairman, Wade Churchfield., called the meeting to order at 4:15PM.
	· SRC members, DVR Staff who attended this meeting are listed. 

	2/13 06 SRC RETREAT  SUMMARY:
	· A summary of the 2/13/06 SRC Retreat was reviewed by the members present.
	· It was agreed by the members present the Summary was acceptable but they were unable to vote to approve for the records because there were not enough members present.

	SRC MEMBERSHIP:  Wade Churchfield
	· To bring the SRC membership up in numbers and to have members who are willing and able to participate is the number one priority this year.  The Chairman asked for any ideas to achieve this goal.  A list from the Governor’s office of possible appointments to the SRC was reviewed by the members present.  In accordance with the by-laws the appointed SRC members must represent specific categories.
	· The following are some suggestions:
· Members could visit other disability issue oriented groups to share information about the SRC and recruit new members.
· SRC Web Site – Cynthia Fairwell is working on it  but first must follow DOL standards the SRC web site can be completed.  Cynthia will advise when it is up and running.

· Form sub committee to concentrate on this problem.

       

	DIRECTORS REPORT: 
Andrea Guest
	· RSA Audit:  DVR recently underwent an RSA audit and the Director shared data from that audit which was very positive about DVR’s efforts.  
· Medicaid Buy In:  The Director ask the SRC for suggestions for any support that the SRC can give to this important legislation.

Doyle Dobbins advised that the JFC starts mark-up in May and they are asking for more information.  There is more positive interest shown on this subject than any years to date.  There was a very good article in the News Journal.
	· The following are areas which were examined:
1. 70% of our 110 Dollars are used for direct services – the national rate is 43-44%.

2. The transition program is innovative and cutting edge.  Tremendous program.

3. The way DVR works with vendors and gives the clients choices is excellent.

· Put together bullet points for the legislature so they can understand this legislation.
· Letter from the SRC to the JFC in conjunction with a fact sheet would be positive.

	SRC RETREAT POSTMORTEM:  Lisa Furber
	· SRC members’ participation/attendance poor.  Presentations were excellent.  Outcomes/ratings are in the 2/13/06 Retreat Summary report.

	· none

	2006 PUBLIC MEETINGS:  Ed Tos, Wade Churchfield

	· Arrangements are in the process of being made for DVR/SRC Public Meetings.  The Dover meeting site has been reserved and the Fox Valley/Wilmington site should be confirmed shortly.
	· The Public Meeting the Dover will be held on Tuesday, May 16, 2006 at the DOL Carroll’s Plaza Office at 2:30 PM...
· The Wilmington site for the Public Meetings will be the DOL Fox Valley Annex at 2:30 PM.  There is a good possibility the date will be Monday, May 22nd.

· NOTICE OF MEETING will be published in the newspapers, faxed and mailed to interested parties as soon as all arrangements are confirmed.

	2006 GOALS & PRIORITIES:  Ed Tos
	· Goals & Priorities and the effectiveness evaluation will go into the State Plan.  In large part DVR is continuing SRC recommendations to the agency and they are part of the State Plan.
	· A draft of the State Plan will be distributed to the SRC before the June meeting to give members a change to make any comments, recommendations, etc.

	NEEDS ASSESSMENT SURVEY:  Cynthia Fairwell (report from Lois Jackson who could not attend this meeting)
	· 185 surveys have been returned.   

· The next phase will be to send a survey to the facilities, and other state agencies, advocates and support groups, etc.  .

· The last phase should be the focus groups and we will probably get back on those, maybe in the summer.
	· Almost all entered into a database.  We can draw a great deal of information from that for the needs assessment.

· The instrument is approved and Lois will send them mostly by email.  The study will be ongoing and we will continue to mine the data for results as each phase is completed.
· Focus group phase still needs organization.  Will report progress at next meeting.

	SRC NETWORKING PLANS:  Doyle Dobbins & Wade Churchfield
	· At the request of the Chairman, Wade Churchfield Doyle Dobbins made several suggestions regarding the SRC network with the legislature.  The following are some of the suggestions
1. Day in Dover – members can spend a day in Legislative Hall – speak with the legislatures.

2. Sponsor or co-sponsor legislative brunch.
3. Best way – schedule meetings 

4. DELARF is setting up meetings with joint finance committee – DVR should at least have the DA’s attend meetings in their areas.

· 
	· Wade Churchfield asked for some proposals to be discussed at the next SRC meeting.

	COMMITTEE/WORK GROUP REPORTS:  
	· Doyle Dobbins made reference to several House and Senate bills that are currently being worked on by the legislature.
· At the next meeting Mr. Dobbins will report on the “money follows the person” to update members on this subject.
	· 

	NEW BUSINESS:
	· Nick Fina, former SRC Chairman, attended the meeting at the Fox Valley Site.  He invited SRC members and DVR Counselors to attend a presentation by the Job Accommodation Network (JAN) which he is trying to arrange for some time in July or August at the University of Delaware.   He must guarantee a specific number of people before JAN will OK their personnel to travel to Delaware to give the presentation.
	· Mr. Fina will send information to the Chairman and anyone who is interested in attending is asked to make direct contact with Mr. Fina.

	
	
	· 

	MEETING ADJOURNED:  
	· Chairman Wade Churchfield adjourned the meeting at 6:10 PM.


	· The next meeting will be on Monday, June 12, 2006 at 4:00 PM at the DOL Fox Valley Building in the Blue Conference Room and the DOL Carroll’s Plaza building.  



